Schwab, Cheri

From: Duffy, Jordan

Sent: Friday, July 7, 2023 5:01 PM

To: Fowler, Michael

Cc: Schwab, Cheri; Sweeney, Joanne
Subject: Resignation

July 7, 2023

Public Safety Director Michael Fowler

Daytona Beach Shores Public Safety Department
3050 S. Atlantic Avenue

Daytona Beach, Florida 32118

Public Safety Director Michael Fowler,

I am writing to formally resign from my positions with the Daytona Beach Shores Public Safety Department,
effective July 21, 2023, as a Public Safety Officer and the Emergency Medical Coordinator.

It has been an honor and a privilege to serve as a member of the public safety team for the past 16 years. Throughout my
tenure, I have had the opportunity to work alongside dedicated professionals who were committed to safeguarding the
Daytona Beach Shores community and upholding the values of public safety.

As a Public Safety Officer, I have always strived to serve our community with dedication, honesty, and utmost
professionalism. While it was not an easy decision for me to make, recent revelations have compelled me to reassess my
career goals, principles, priorities, and values. After careful consideration, I have concluded that it is necessary for me to
provide my resignation.

With the transition of the Emergency Medical Coordinator position, I would like to provide a seamless transition of all the
training programs that will need to be covered to include Basic Life Support (BLS), Advanced Cardiac Life Support
(ACLS), Pediatric Advanced Life Support (PALS), Prehospital Trauma Life Support (PHTLS), and Geriatric Education
for EMS (GEMS), to who you deem appropriate.

I am grateful for the invaluable experiences and knowledge I have gained during my time as a Public Safety Officer. The
training and guidance provided was instrumental in shaping me into a competent and responsible public servant. The
relationships I have forged here, both with colleagues and members of the community, have been invaluable and will be
missed.

Once again, [ want to express my sincere appreciation for the opportunities provided to me during my tenure with the
Daytona Beach Shores Public Safety Department. I am truly grateful for the trust placed in me and for the skills and
experiences I have acquired.

Thank you for your understanding and support throughout this transition.

Sincerely,

Jordan Duffy





